
Westminster City Council  

Westminster’s City Plan (July 2016) – Adoption Statement  

This Adoption Statement gives notice that Westminster City Council resolved to adopt 
Westminster’s City Plan (July 2016) which incorporates its Basement and Mixed Use 
Revisions to Westminster’s City Plan: Strategic Policies on the 13th July 2016. The 
Westminster City Plan (July 2016) provides the vision, objectives, spatial policies and 
some detailed policies to guide development in the Borough over the next fifteen to 
twenty years.  

The Plan was the subject of an independent examination conducted by an Inspector 
appointed by the Secretary of State. The Inspector’s Report was published in June 2016 
and the recommended main modifications have been included in the adopted plan. 

In accordance with the Town and Country Planning (Local Planning) (England) 
Regulation 2012, Westminster’s City Plan (July 2016) which incorporates the Basement 
and Mixed Use Revisions to Westminster’s City Plan, and the associated documents 
(including this Adoption Statement, Inspector’s Reports, Integrated Impact Assessment 
(which comprises the sustainability appraisal report for the Basement and Mixed use 
revisions to Westminster’s City Plan: Strategic Policies) and addendum, and Habitats 
Regulations Assessment Screening Assessment are available for public inspection at 
Westminster City Hall, 64 Victoria Street, London, SW1E 6QP (Monday-Friday 9am -
5pm) and can be viewed at Libraries located in Westminster during normal opening 
hours of those libraries. 

All documentation can be viewed on Westminster’s website at 
https://www.westminster.gov.uk/revision-westminsters-city-plan.  

Any person aggrieved by Westminster’s City Plan (July 2016) may make an application 
to the High Court under Section 113 of the Planning and Compulsory Purchase Act 
2004 on the grounds that the document is not within the appropriate power and / or that 
a procedural requirement has not been complied with. Any such application must be 
made within six weeks from the date of adoption of Westminster’s City Plan. 

Further information can be obtained by visiting https://www.westminster.gov.uk/revision-
westminsters-city-plan, phoning 020 7641 2503, e-mailing 
planningpolicy@westminster.gov.uk or writing to Policy and Strategy, 15th floor, City 
Hall, 64 Victoria Street, London, SW1E 6QP. 
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